
Local Pedestrian, Cycling and Traffic Calming Committee 21 February 2019 
 

Parking - No Parking - Wilson Street, Darlington 

TRIM Container No.: 2019/025765 

 

Recommendations 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the allocation of parking on the southern side 
of Wilson Street, Darlington between the points 31.7 metres and 67.7 metres (12 angle car 
spaces) west of Codrington Street, as “No Parking 8.30am-8.30pm” between Monday 13 
May 2019 and Friday 19 May 2019. 

 

Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney [Insert] [Insert] 

Roads and Maritime Services [Insert] [Insert] 

NSW Police – Redfern PAC [Insert] [Insert] 

Representative for the Member for Newtown [Insert] [Insert] 

 
 
 

Decision 

Decisions will be updated after the meeting. 

 

Background 

Vigilant Group has requested the temporary installation of a “No Parking 8.30am-8.30pm” 
restriction on the southern side of Wilson Street, Darlington, west of Codrington Street, 
between Monday 13 May 2019 and Friday 19 May 2019, to provide a safe drop-off zone for 
taxis and hire cars during the 2019 Mercedes-Benz Fashion Week Australia. 
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Comments 

Vigilant Group has requested the provision of a temporary “No Parking 8.30am-8.30pm” 
restriction, adjacent to Carriageworks, in Wilson Street, Darlington during the 2019 
Mercedes-Benz Fashion Week Australia.  This temporary restriction will provide a drop-off 
zone, 12 angle car spaces in length, for taxis and hire cars.  

The kerb space on the southern side of Wilson Street, west of Codrington Street, is currently 
signposted as “60° Angle Parking, Rear to Kerb, Vehicles Under 6m Only”.  

The proposal has been amended from previous years to provide the set-down area to the 
west of Codrington Street to reduce the number of taxis and hire cars completing U-turns in 
the street to access the drop-off area. As with previous years, the proposal allows for the 
temporary removal of 12 car parking spaces in total 

The temporary restriction will be used for drop-off only. No taxi ranking will be permitted. The 
picking-up of passengers by taxis and hire cars will occur within the Carriageworks site. 
Vigilant Group will provide traffic control and encourage visitors to attend the event using 
public transport. 

Consultation 

The Applicant will be required to notify affected stakeholders at least seven days prior to the 
installation of the temporary signage. 

Financial 

All costs associated with the temporary signposting will be borne by the Applicant. 

EOIN CUNNINGHAM, SENIOR TRAFFIC ENGINEER  
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